
15 November  

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 

6:45pm in Beacon CWA House 

 

15 November  

Recycling Collection 

 

10 December  

Extraordinary Election 

8am—6pm 

 

7 November 2016 

 

 

CLOSURE OF DAMPIER STREET, BENCUBBIN   

Please be advised that Dampier Street, Bencubbin will be closed as of 
Tuesday 15 November 2016 for a period of  2—3 weeks.  

 

The purpose of the closure is to allow for the works department to     
perform road reconstruction and associated works.  Unfortunately,    
residents along Hammond Street whose properties back on to Dampier 
Street will not have rear access to their property while these works are 
carried out.    

 

REPORTING ROAD  DAMAGE 
DURING   HARVEST PERIOD 
The Harvest period sees an        
increase in heavy vehicles using 
our roads, more than any other 
time of the year.  With this extra 
use it is more likely that our road 
conditions will be adversely       
affected.  
 
If you have noticed any deterioration of road conditions across our 
Shire and would like to bring it to our attention for possible repair, 
please call the Shire on 9685 1202 rather than calling Councillors.    
 

DOG AND CAT REGISTRATIONS DUE NOW  
Dog and cat registration reminders have been 
posted out and were due for payment by 31     
October 2016.  Please arrange payment at your 
earliest convenience or notify Shire admin staff 
of any change in status of your registrable furry 
family. This can be done via phone, email or 
post.  
 
 

REMINDER  -  The Shire’s Harvest Ban Hotline and Message-Bank 

phone number is  9487 0671.      

http://www.facebook.com/ShireMtMarshall
https://twitter.com/MtMarshallShire
mailto:admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au
http://www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au/
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiajvr3tuHPAhXHr1QKHWx8Dx4QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fblonde4%2Fcats-and-dogs%2F&bvm=bv.135974163,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNHKN7ze9T9yxvSc5tfo6ce2uVZDZ


 

Shire of Mt Marshall 
Bush Fire Act 1954 

Prohibited Burning Time 
 
All burning is prohibited in the Shire of Mt Marshall from Tuesday 1st November 2016 to Tuesday 
31st January 2017. The Restricted Burning time will then continue to Saturday 15th March 2017. 
 
Burning which may be done during the prohibited burning time. 
 
BURNING TO PROTECT A DWELLING/HOUSE 
 
Throughout the whole of the prohibited burning times, a fire break may be burnt to protect a           
dwelling house or other building, or a stack of produce. All the conditions of section 18 of the Bush 
Fires Act must be complied with including obtaining a permit for the burning. The burning may be 
carried out only between the hours of 4 o’clock in the afternoon and midnight of the same day as is 
specified in the permit, and within two plough or spade breaks of which the outer break is not more 
than 100 metres from the property to be protected. 
 
BURNING OF GARDEN REFUSE AND RUBBISH 
 
Garden refuse and rubbish may be burnt at any time, day or night, in a properly constructed       
incinerator designed to prevent the escape of sparks or burning material. 
 
Garden refuse and rubbish burnt on the ground may be burnt only between the hours of 6 o’clock 
in the evening and 11 o’clock of the same day and must be completely extinguished no later than 
midnight on that day. 
 
FIREBREAKS 
 
All landholders are reminded of the requirements relating to the provision of firebreaks. If your    
firebreaks do not comply with the Shire’s “Fire Break Order” it may affect your insurance. Town site 
residents who have not complied please expect a letter from the Shire very shortly. 
 
If you require any further information please contact the Shire Office or your local Bush Fire      
Control Officer 
 
TAKE CARE AND HELP TO PREVENT BUSH FIRES  



 

 

 Positions Vacant 
 

The Shire has the following vacancies to fill in our Works Department .  These positions are all for 

an immediate start and the successful applicants will receive on the job training as well as enjoy 

the opportunity to up-skill and experience a variety of tasks.   Have you or has someone you know 

just finished secondary education or are you looking for something more permanent after your   

harvest employment?  The Shire would love to hear from anyone who is enthusiastic and keen to 

learn as well as apply any skills  currently held in a busy team environment.  

 

Parks and Gardens Leading Hand   
 

A vacancy exists for a full time member of our Parks and Gardens team, in Bencubbin (38hrs/wk).   
You will be required to perform a variety of duties within the Shire of Mt Marshall including but not 
limited to maintaining the Shire’s watering systems.  This position will see the successful applicant 
learning or using their already acquired skills to operate a variety of Shire plant and equipment.   

 

 Remuneration will be according to Level 3.4 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010 

(dependant on experience) and Shire housing may be negotiated with the successful applicant. 

 

To obtain a copy of the position description, please contact Nadine Richmond during office hours 

on 08 9685 1202 or via email ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au. 

 

Applications submitted to the undersigned, marked ‘Private & Confidential’ are to be received by 

4pm, Friday 11 November 2016.  

 

Maintenance Officer 

A vacancy exists for a full time Maintenance Officer in Bencubbin (38hrs/wk).   You will be required 

to perform a variety of duties within the Shire of Mt Marshall including but not limited to road 

maintenance and general labour.  This position will see the successful applicant learning or using 

their already acquired skills to operate a variety of Shire plant and equipment. 

 

Remuneration will be according to Level 3 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010 and   
Shire housing may be negotiated with the successful applicant. 

 

 Continued over page  



 

 

To obtain a copy of the position description, please contact Nadine Richmond during office hours 
on 08 9685 1202 or via email ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au. 

 

Applications submitted to the undersigned, marked ‘Private & Confidential’ are to be received by 
4pm, Friday 11 November 2016.  
 

Plant Operator 
 

A vacancy exists for a full time Plant Operator in Bencubbin (38hrs/wk).  You will be required to     
operate a variety of Shire plant and equipment however the main task for this position is to operate 
the Shire’s rollers within the construction crew.  

 

Remuneration will be according to Level 3 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010 and   

Shire housing may be negotiated with the successful applicant. 
 

To obtain a copy of the position description, please contact Nadine Richmond during office hours 
on 08 9685 1202 or via email ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au. 

 

Applications submitted to the undersigned, marked ‘Private & Confidential’ are to be received by 
4pm, Friday 11 November 2016.  

 

Stephen Tindale 
Acting Chief Executive Officer 
PO Box 20 
BENCUBBIN   WA   6477 
__________________________________________ 

 
 
 

THE BENCUBBIN GYM IS MOVING  -  WEDNESDAY 16 NOVEMBER 

The final day of the Bencubbin gym’s operation 
from the recreation complex will be Tuesday 15 
November.  The gym will  re-open in it’s new    
location of 87 Monger Street on Thursday 17   
November. To obtain a new key please attend 
the Shire offices. 

 

This arrangement is to allow for the                  
redevelopment of the Bencubbin Multipurpose 
Complex where the gymnasium will be             
permanently based once the project is           
completed.  



 

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST SOUGHT 

 

2014 HOLDEN CAPTIVA DIESEL AUTO WAGON 
 
Expressions of interest are invited for the outright purchase of the above vehicle, closing on        
Friday, November 25, 2016 at 4:00pm. 
 
Odometer reads 37,524 km as at 4 November 2016 and the vehicle is licensed until 30 June 2017. 
An inspection can be arranged by contacting Jack Walker on 9685 1202.  
 
Expressions of interest can be emailed to Jack Walker at ro@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or posted to 
PO Box 20, BENCUBBIN  WA  6477. 
 
2012 MITSUBISHI TRITON GXL TRAYTOP UTILITY 
 
Expressions of interest are invited for the outright purchase of the above vehicle, closing on        
Friday, November 25, 2016 at 4:00pm. 
 
Odometer reads 82747 km as at 4 November 2016 and the vehicle is licensed until 30 June 2017.  
An inspection can be arranged by contacting Jack Walker on 9685 1202.  
 
Expressions of interest can be emailed to Jack Walker at ro@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or posted to 
PO Box 20, BENCUBBIN  WA  6477. 
 
 

PROPOSED PERMANENT ROAD CLOSURE 

 

Pursuant to Section 58 of the Land Administration Act 1987, notice is hereby given that the Shire 
of Mt Marshall intends to close a portion of the following road in Welbungin:   
 

Potts Road 
 

The portion of the road to be closed will be from the Welbungin – Wialki Road, east to the         
Mukinbudin boundary. This part of the road has never been constructed and will revert back to 
crown land.  

 

Submissions regarding the proposed closure are invited from interested persons.  Submissions 
must be received in writing prior to the close of business on Friday 25th November 2016               
addressed to the undersigned. 

 

Stephen Tindale 
Acting Chief Executive Officer 
PO Box 20 
BENCUBBIN   WA   6477 


